NYCRP
MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

OCTOBER 189, 2021

Chairperson Wilhide called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were Commissioners Andrew
Kroft, Michael Cashman, Rodney Brandstedter, Nancy Brunk, Mark Wenrich, David Brown, Dennis
Luckenbaugh, Larry Miller and Matt Bollinger, Solicitor Rudolf, Diane Wales and Chief Lash.
Commissioner Clark Craumer was absent, however, alternate Dean Bentzel attended.

After the Pledge of Allegiance, public comment was requested. No public comment.

The minutes of the September 21, 2021 meeting were presented. A motion was made by Dennis
Luckenbaugh, second by Rodney Brandstedter, and a motion carried to accept the September minutes.
Andrew Kroft abstained since he was absent from the September meeting.

The Financial Report for September 2021, which includes earned interest, deposits, and withdrawals
(checks written and EFT transactions), made to the Fulton Bank Checking Accounts, the Dorothy Kling
Fund, and the Health Insurance Fund, was presented for approval. The Board accepted this report on a
motion by Andrew Kroft, second by Mark Wenrich and unanimously carried.

The Chief's Report for September 2021 was presented to the Board. A copy of this report is attached.
The report was accepted on a motion by Rodney Brandstedter, second by Mark Wenrich and
unanimously carried.

Solicitor's Report — No report given.

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

Chief's Commendation: Chairperson Wilhide presented a Chief's Commendation to Officer Sean
Rolick.

Permanent Appointment to Police Officer. Chief Lash recommended Officer Michael Miller be
permanently appointed to the rank of Patrol Officer effective November 13, 2021. On a motion by
Nancy Brunk, second by Andrew Kroft and unanimously carried the recommendation was

accepted.

2022 Budget Discussion: The 2022 Budget will approved at the November 16, 2021 Commission
meeting due to municipalities purchasing additional manpower units which will affect the price per
unit (PPU) cost.

DROP Pension for Non Uniform/Civilians: PMRS will conduct a cost study of our NU Pension

Plan and the possible implementation of DROP effective 01/01/2022. Report should be available
within 12 weeks.

On a motion by Rodney Brandstedter, Chairperson Wilhide adjourned the meeting at 7:56 pm.



NORTHERN YORK COUNTY REGIONAL POLICE

1445 East Canal Road, Dover Pennsylvania 17315
717-292-3647

DAVID L. LASH
Chief of Police

Qctober 11, 2021

TO:  Board of Commissioners

FROM: Chief David Lash

SUBJECT: Monthly Activity Report — September 2021

Below you will find a chart indicating our statistical recap for September 2021. This chart
also depicts calls by municipality for September 2020.

Sep-20 | Sep-21 |Inc/Dec | Percent +/- || YID 2020 | YTD 2021 | Inc/Dec | Percent +/-
Conewago Twp 244 292 48 19.67% 2015 2221 206 10.22%
Dover Boro 74 105 31 41.89% 573 684 111 19.37%
Dover Twp 660 816 156 23.64% 5836 6496 660 11.31%
Franklin Twp 91 102 11 12.09% 849 1011 162 19.08%
Heidelberg Twp 70 111 41 58.57% 683 740 57 8.35%
Jackson Twp 240 311 71 29.58% 2071 2425 354 17.09%
Manchester Twp 701 779 78 11.13% 6372 7009 637 10.00%
Manheim Twp 57 60 3 5.26% 549 514 (35) -6.38%
North Codorus Twp 194 209 15 7.73% 1733 1697 (36) -2.08%
North York Boro 188 162 (26)] -13.83% 1434 1662 228 15.90%
Paradise Twp 67 109 42 62.69% 744 835 91 12.23%
NYCRPD 2,586 | 3,056 470 18.17% 22,859 25294 2118 10.65%

Ten of the municipalities experienced an increase in calls for police service in September
2021 compared to September 2020. Those municipalities are Dover, Manchester,
Paradise, Conewago, Franklin, Jackson, North Codorus, Manheim, and Heidelberg
Township as well as Dover Borough. One municipality — North York Borough
experienced a decrease in calls for police service.

In the area of traffic law enforcement, the following occurred during the month of
September 2021 when compared to the month of September 2020:

Traffic citations were down from 1050 to 666
Warning cards/faulty equipment cards were down from 309 to 259
Parking tickets were down from 4 to 2

Proudly Serving:

Dover Township * Dover Borough * Manchester Township * Paradise Township * Conewago Township
North York Borough * Franklin Township * Jackson Township
North Codorus Township * Manheim Township * Heidelberg Township



Patrols conducted over 900 self-initiated traffic investigations during the month of September 2021. Not
included in that figure are the 23 drivers arrested for Driving Under the Influence (DUI) of
Drugs/Alcohol. The average BAC was .131 by volume, the lowest BAC being .046 and the highest
BAC being .209 by volume.

The traffic accident summary reveals the following:

September 2020 there were 40 people injured
September 2021 there were 23 people injured

September 2020 there were 28 injury accidents
September 2021 there were 16 injury accidents

September 2020 there were a total of 174 accidents
September 2021 there were a total of 173 accidents

During September 2021, Patrol and CID arrested 213 criminal defendants which is 6 less criminal
arrests than September 2020. Of the 213 arrests, 32 were felonies, 104 were misdemeanors, and 77 were
summary offenses.

Training Summary for September 2021:

September 1, 2021:
Officer Englar and Ms. Maughlin attended PATIP Child Passenger Safety Seat Technician Update held
at the Center for Traffic Safety.

September 7, 2021
Lts Migatulski and Neidigh, Officers Hine and Jones and Ms. Stare attended the Workplace Safety
Committee Annual Training held at the NYCRPD Range Building.

September 13-17, 2021:
Officers Englar, Marshall and McCauslin attended the NASRO Basic SRO Course held at the NYCRPD

Range Building.

September 15-16, 2021:
Officer Rardain attended ILEE Traffic Patrol/Drug Interdiction Training held at the Institute for Law
Enforcement Education Headquarters in Harrisburg.

September 20-24, 2021:
Lt Anderson, Sgt Becker and Officer Englar attended Gracie Survival Tactics for Law Enforcement held
at the York Brazilian Jiu Jitsu.



September 27-28, 2021
Detective Tyson attended Gang Intelligence Strategies and Tactics held at the York County Law
Enforcement Center.

September 28, 2021:
Officers Paz and Schantz attended a DUI Law Enforcement Seminar held at the Lancaster Public Safety
Center.

September 27- October 1, 2021:
Officer Englar attended Master Use of Force Police and Corrections Instructor Certification held at Penn
Township Police Department.



